
Your Child’s Key Person 

The key person system is well established at Rockwood, with each child being under the care and 
education of a consistent key teacher and key person within their allocated group. The role of the key 
person is to nurture your child and help tend to their needs both personal and educational. They support 
and carry out fun activities linked to your child’s interests, getting to know your child, and you very well 
through discussions and daily contact.  More formal meetings are held with you and your child’s key 
teacher at the end of your child’s first half term and again at the end of their final term before transition to 
school, to ensure you are up to date with your child’s learning and future targets.  This offers the 
opportunity for you and the key teacher to discuss further support and strategies we could implement at 
nursery and at home to meet your child’s needs. 

Partnership with parents is a vital component of the EYFS and one that we support and advocate. Children 
benefit from a supportive and a positive approach to play and learning. Rockwood Nursery offers children 
an excellent foundation onto which future learning can be built.  The Nursery operates an ‘open door 
policy’ to be available to families to discuss any issues or concerns.  This may necessitate an arranged 
appointment in order to fit around staffing and curriculum needs of the Nursery. 

We value your contributions to your child’s education and you can send pictures into the key person via 
Tapestry, through the info@rockwoodnursery.com email and you will be provided with the email of a named 
member of staff in your child’s group which can be found on your child’s group welcome pack.  You can use 
this to send updates, information and any questions or concerns. 

We also use Tapestry, an online learning journal for children which allows staff to add short observations, 
videos, photos and 'wow' moments throughout your child's journey and Rockwood. If parents/carers log in 
to the system, it also allows them to send comments, photos and videos into their child's journey too. 

If you wish to speak to your child’s key teacher and/or key person at any time please ask. 

Your child’s key person, as well as talking to you, will be constantly observing and talking to your child 
about what they like to do and ideas of any future learning they may want to do i.e. what they want to 
achieve and how. 

These discussions help them plan their learning and develop. They monitor your child’s achievements 
through ongoing assessments, ensuring appropriate learning takes place to meet your child’s needs. Your 
child is therefore encouraged to express their views about their own learning. 

Your child's group team will work and plan together for your child throughout the year. The planning will 
develop around key areas for development according to the EYFS curriculum INTENT that we have 
designed at Rockwood to best meet the experiences we feel are most appropriate and relevant to our 
children here. It will also involve key topics, themes and books throughout their years at Rockwood to 
expand their knowledge and help them become lifelong learners; based within Burnley, but a child of the 
world. 
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